Shireoaks Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting held on 13th December 2016 at 7.15 p.m. in Shireoaks Village Hall
Present: 
Councillor P Blagg (Chair)
Councillors  I Jones, S Fielding, B Ayton, G Robinson, S MacDonald, M Long and R Hauxwell.
District Councillor David Pressley
M Welch (Clerk) 
5 members of the public
During the open forum residents highlighted the problems on Monks Wood estate where residents are paying over £9000 per annum for maintenance and no work is being carried out.  During a meeting with John Manns MP it had been suggested residents appeal to the Parish Council and that an emergency meeting be held in January for residents to meet with RMG who are responsible for the maintenance.  Residents were advised that when Bovis asked for planning permission they agreed to maintain the area, they could have entered a 106 with the District Council but decided not to.  Councillors suggested that residents have the emergency meeting in January asking Bovis if they are going to maintain this area.
5341	Apologies
Apologies had been received from Councillor Wild.
5342 	Declaration of Interest
Declaration of interest was made by Councillor Long for Monks Wood.
5343	To approve the minutes of the meeting held 8th November 2016
Councillor Jones proposed the minutes of 8th November be approved as a true and correct record, seconded by Councillor Hauxwell this was unanimously agreed.
5344	Matters arising from the previous minutes
Station Car Park - Councillor Fielding reported that the County Council Rights of Way Officer has arranged meetings to resolve the access.  It is believed that a site meeting had taken place last Friday.
Neighbourhood Plan - The Neighbourhood Plan has been adopted.  The turnout of 24% was high it was the second highest.  Residents voted in favour of adopting the Neighbourhood Plan with a 92.3% majority.  Councillors placed on record their thanks to the everyone involved and acknowledged the amount of time spent on research and preparation in producing the document.  Councillor Robinson suggested all council members could be given a hard copy and the clerk was asked to obtain a quote to be discussed further at the next meeting. 
Overgrown areas - Mark from SWH has done the additional work that we requested on the overgrown areas. Councillors felt a good job had been done at the bridge on the Shireoaks Road.  The clerk was asked to chase up with Highways the bend on Spring Lane which is a danger and needs clearing.
Thanks were given to Bassetlaw District Council for providing a new gate to the playfield on  Shireoaks Common .
Councillor Robinson reported that the dyke adjacent to the playfield is blocked again mainly due to the fact that it was not dug out deep enough following the works carried out earlier this year. He suggested that there needs to be an arrangement in place for the dyke to be cleaned out on an annual basis to ensure that water drained from adjoining properties on the Common runs freely into the dyke.  Discussion followed as who was responsible for this and County Councillor Fielding reported that  this was previously sorted and the dyke was dug out. 
Trees and shrubs have been pruned and are being tidied by the landowner on Shireoaks Common.
The clerk was asked to write to County Highways to report that the concrete post and steel rail fence by the bridge on Shireoaks Road is falling over. 
Cricket ground - Members expressed disappointment on the lack of progress being made by Bassetlaw District Council on the cricket ground situation.  Councillor Pressley reported that the matter is now being dealt with by David Armiger the Director of Regeneration who had requested that copies of correspondence previously sent be forwarded on to him.  Councillors agreed these should be sent on.
Village signs - The clerk had been asked to confirm that the Council will pay £2740 towards the new village signs, the figures had been checked and had risen due to the additional artwork involved in the sign chosen by councillors.  Councillor Robinson proposed we go ahead with the order, seconded by Councillor MacDonald, there was one vote against with all other councillors in favour of placing the order.
Church Clock -  Councillor Ayton reported that Robin Hulse the Diocesan Advisor had been out to see the clock and prepare his report for the Diocese.  Mr Hulse may be able to get the switch needed for the repair.  Councillor Jones asked about the grants currently available for clock repairs and the clerk was asked to find out from Time Assured what work is needed on the clock and also to query silent at night which had been mentioned in correspondence and not requested by the council.
Fireworks - This was a success and accounts were circulated to councillors showing £2426.52 was carried forward.  A letter has been received from Shireoaks Minors Welfare saying it was beneficial to the club and they look forward to holding the event next year.  The cheque from Rhodesia has not yet been received it was to be sent after their meeting last week.  The Chairman is to go to thank Rhodesia on 5th January at their next meeting.
Carnival - It was reported that it is hoped to get this back to what it used to be.
Severn Trent - Work on the drain has been completed.
5345	Planning
New Applications
There were no new applications.
	

	


Decisions
16/01436/CAT | Fell 4 Trees (T1 -Black Thorne, T2 - Sycamore, T3 - Sycamore, T4 - Silver Birch) | Newton House Care Home Shireoaks Road Shireoaks  S81 8LX- granted
16/01370/FUL | Erection of Detached Dormer Bungalow and Detached Garage and Formation of New Entrance | Plot 2 Land East Of 92 Shireoaks Road - granted
16/01369/FUL | Erection of Detached Dormer Bungalow and Detached Garage and Formation of New Entrance | Plot 1 Land East Of 92 Shireoaks Road  - granted
16/01371/FUL | Erection of Detached Dormer Bungalow and Detached Garage and Formation of New Entrance | Plot 3 Land East Of 92 Shireoaks Road - granted
16/01243/HSE | Erect Single Storey Side Extension to Dwelling,  Erect Single Storey Extension & Carry Out Renovation Works to Existing Detached Outbuilding -10 Shireoaks Row  - granted
5346	New Business
a) Standing Orders
The clerk had been advised by the County Association to amend the Standing Orders at (1i) by deleting the word 'not'.  The Chairman proposed this change be made and it was unanimously agreed.
b) Arnold Baker Book
The clerk reported that the County Association have negotiated a discount giving a final price of £57.50.  The Chairman proposed this be purchased, seconded by Councillor Robinson and all agreed.
c) Monks Wood Estate (Bovis)
This had been discussed in the open forum.
d) Litter Bins
This had been raised at the last meeting by a resident who requested bins be looked at and the possibility of a new bin on Marina Drive.  Councillors discussed the litter bins and asked the clerk to write to McDonalds to see if they would assist in providing a bin near the Marina gate as most of the rubbish is theirs.
e) Lorries
The clerk has received an e-mail detailing a lorry driver using his mobile phone whilst driving through the village.  This has been passed on to Simon Herberts at RDS.
f) BDC Decision notice and conditions in respect of Planning Application No. 16/00968/OUT - Wood End Farm/ Coach Road, Shireoaks 
The notice was received and it is believed this has already been appealed.  County Councillor Fielding will ask for more details.
5347	Reports from County and District Councillors
County Councillor Fielding reported that the sewers in Monks Wood have now been adopted and as soon as remedial work has been completed they will be adopted.  The County Council Flood Authority have been asked if they could put pressure on Bovis.
District Councillor Presley reported on Monks Way, concerns with Health Service Funding and the Strategic Plan.
5348 	Finance
	Balanced to statements as at 30.11.16
	
	
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	
	£10,059.61

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	
	£8,447.05

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	
	£890.85

	
	
	
	
	
	
	£19,397.51

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	The following Cheques are still unpresented
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	CPRE
	1572
	6.00

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	£6.00

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Payments received since last meeting
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	£2,074.00

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	£2,074.00

	The following are to pay this meeting
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	CPRE
	
	
	1620
	
	£36.00

	
	SWHL
	
	
	1621
	
	£520.00

	
	D Gower
	
	1622
	
	£399.60

	
	M Welch
	
	1623
	
	£267.72

	
	HMRC
	
	
	1624
	
	£68.40

	
	M Welch
	
	1625
	
	£30.00

	
	Fasthost
	
	
	1626
	
	£16.78

	
	NottsALC
	
	1627
	
	£57.50

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	£1,396.00

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	After the above movements the balances  will be:
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	
	£8,657.61

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	
	£8,444.92

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	
	£890.85

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	TOTAL FUNDS HELD
	
	
	
	£17,993.38

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Of which Woodlands balance is
	
	
	
	£3,514.40

	
	Of which Firework balance is
	
	
	
	£1,300.12

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Remaining Parish Council funds
	
	
	
	£15,779.10



Bank Account - Councillor Long gave the clerk his completed form.
Friends of Woodlands - The clerk has now received details of the bank account.
Grants and Transparency Code - Enquiries were made through the County Association, we are still eligible as we have gone over the £25,000 income for only one year and can give the reason.  Details of a meeting on 11th January regarding the grants available were passed on.  The grants are available for websites, computers and scanners and training.
5349	Correspondence
Land for horses
An e-mail had been circulated requesting land to rent for horses, councillors are not aware of any suitable land.
5350	Members reports and exchange of information on matters of concern
The clerk had the e-mails that had been removed by the provider returned at lunchtime today and has circulated new correspondence to be on the next agenda.
Councillor Fielding will make enquiries with Highways regarding the letter received about parking.
The clerk was asked to bring the folder of declarations to the next meeting.
A complaint has been received about the light at the back of the flats on Woodside and this will be reported.
Severn Trent have been working on sewer blockage at the club.
A willow tree on the village garden is leaning and needs removing.  The Chairman will get a price for the next meeting, councillors suggested it could be replaced.
5351	Date of next meeting
Tuesday 10th January 2017
The meeting closed at 9.25 p.m



